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課程名稱 
Course Title 進階筆譯(一):中譯英 授課教師 

Instructor 杜文宇

學年度
Academic
year

96 學期
Semester 1

課程大綱

筆譯習作
Instructor: William A. Dirks  (杜文宇)

Course objectives:

The main aims of this class are to enhance students' English writing skills, 
increase their awareness of the differences between Chinese and English, and 
demonstrate how the Internet can be used as a tool for finding the specific 
terms or background information necessary to create a translation on a 
particular subject. 

Methods:

The Chinese texts that we translate will deal with a number of different 
topics, including economics, art, literature, advertising, and social trends, 
to reflect the fact that students have different areas of interest and to 
give them a basic acquaintance with terminology in different areas. But it 
isn't possible, or necessary, to try to learn a broad range of new vocabulary 
in just two semesters, and for this reason, even greater emphasis is placed 
on using each text as an example to show students how to find and acquire new 
vocabulary, when necessary, in any area. Each text will also present some 
typical problems that students will encounter when translating, and will give 
students a chance to write in a different style.

This class will feature a combination of group work and individual work. 
Often translations will be done in groups during class time, rather than 
assigned as homework—with the understanding that students will concentrate 
and use class time efficiently. The first few classes of each semester will 
focus on group work, with a combination of individual and group assignments 
later. There are many reasons for working in groups. Students will better 
absorb—and remember—concepts introduced by the teacher if they frequently 
remind each other to apply them during the actual writing process (rather 
than looking at corrected translations later). Active discussion between 
students raises new questions and gives students a hands-on awareness of 
relevant issues that can't be produced by listening passively to a lecture. 
Teaching other students what you know also helps to solidify your own 
knowledge and raise it to a new level. It is also important for students to 
remember that translating from Chinese to English involves skills besides 
English writing—it involves analyzing the meaning of the original Chinese 
text, applying research and computer skills, and using background knowledge 
to make judgments about whether the translation is accurate. For that reason, 
the idea that "I can't learn anything from my classmate because my English is 
better" is simply not true, and will not be an acceptable attitude in this 
class. Each of us, including the instructor, will learn new things this year.


